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SILVERBROOK PTO GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

 THURSDAY, JANUARY 30, 2020 

Attendees: 

☒ 
☒ 
☒ 
☐ 

 

Sandy Anderson  
Lesha Edwards 
Monica Matoush 
Julie Christensen 
Other Attendees:   Chris Parrett, Sonia Kessler, Kim 
Malech, Renee Williams, Samantha Roberts, Alicia 
Russo, Kate Volpe, Leander Gray, Zohra Benaliona, 
Elizabeth DeMaio, Nell Pounder, Laura Sabo  

☒ 
☒ 
☒ 

Kelley Peck 
Ramya Burgess 
Dr. Mackin 
☐ Mr. Thomason 
 
 
 
 

Call to Order 7:31 pm 

Welcome- Sandy Anderson- President, Opened and welcomed the membership 

Principal Report: 

• Heads up: SOL testing for 3rd-6th grade will be May 4th – May 21st. Week of 
makeups afterwards. Will be sending letters home for specific dates 

• Update on renovation.  
o Ahead of schedule. Planning to be finished when the teachers come back in 

August.  
o Initially due to be finished with C&D by spring break, but now they will be 

done by mid-March. 
o Will give an update next week.  
o The school wants to give them some time to work on the new side, so now 

we will have to move one grade at a time to move to the different side. K-1st 
grade first. Then 2nd. And then may move 3rd in. Everyone may not be in the 
same spot they will be next year. Next year when the school is totally 
finished, some people might need to move to their permanent spot 
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o Dr Mackin went to look for furniture at different schools. Trying to see what 
the different furniture looks like. We are moving the old furniture first and 
then over the summer the new furniture will be delivered.  

o Because of the bond that was voted on, we ended up getting quite a bit less 
than other schools. Newington forest got 150k more than us, Cherry Run got 
200k more than us. We are trying to keep some of the old stuff and maybe 
we will be able to get new furniture to replace them in another year. Priority 
is classroom furniture.  

o Meeting with the head of library services from the county and our 
construction manager and Mrs. Barham to look for library furniture.  

o New library will be almost 2x or 3x the size of the current library. There will 
be a media room and it will be looking out to the courtyard.  

o Every child is going to contribute a tile to the new library and 6th grade will 
have tiles in the hallway.  

o Please be patient with us. We are trying to move as quickly as possible. We 
want to move in sooner.  

o When are we moving?  
§ We don’t have an exact date yet, but it will definitely be prior to spring 

break. Somewhere in March.  
§ Dr. Mackin will send a note out letting the teachers and the parents 

know.  
§ They will be sending companies over to help the teachers pack. 

o We are getting a new electronic sign.  
o Question: Recess over renovation 
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§ When we don’t have access to the blacktop, we will get more field 
space.  

§ We don’t have that much land, so they are going to give us an equal 
amount of space on the blacktop on the field. 

§ The only problem is that it gets wet and cold, but we will be looking at 
where it is less muddy, etc.  

o Is there new turf incorporated into the playground?  
§ No, it will just be mulch 
§ $18/sq foot on 18000 sq ft. It is not as cost effective.   

Officer Reports 

• President’s Report – Sandy Anderson  
o Is everyone good with the PTO meeting schedule (only doing 3)?  

§ Most in attendance nodded yes. 
o We believe we have successfully raised enough money to put the things in 

the playground that we wanted to put in.  
§ We can use things in the playground that are already there, as long as 

they are ready.  
o We have two positions that are going to be open for next year. We have 

enough interest within the board to rerun. 
• Treasurer’s Report – Monica Matoush  

o We brought in 26k.  
o We have 19k in the savings account. We can move the rest when it comes 

time to use the money for renovations. 
o Current checking account 65k, 19k savings, $225 cash account.  
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o Budget will be put forth in the May meeting, it will be similar to this year, 
but if you have any suggestions, let us know 

 

• Secretary’s Report – Ramya Burgess 
o Meeting minutes from last meeting were approved.  

 

• VP of Programs – Lesha Edwards 
o Winter after school programs. Registration is open for spring classes. Spring 

will run from Feb 13-May 28th. All other enrichment registration March 3 – 
March 20th.  

§ Two different lego sessions because those are so popular 
§ Had inquiries about certain classes – if there are classes that you find 

that you would like that you don’t see us offering, send us an email 
and we will try to get those set up.  

o Around the World night 
§ Families participated. 23 countries represented. Big shout out to the 

community for participating.  
o STEAM fair – March 13.  
o Book Fair – Thank you for people that came and volunteered. Holiday 

market was a success. Could give back to the school with teacher discounts 
and student discounts that were needed.  

§ Students were really excited about all of the books.  
§ Look forward to it next year.  
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o  

 

• VP of Social Activities Report – Julie Christensen 
o BINGO – 2/22 – Dinner 6-6:30, then 6:30-8:30 Bingo will be played. 

§ Registration Monday morning at 10. Even though the cafeteria is 
bigger, we don’t have more seating. BINGO always sells out.  

§ You definitely need to register first and then buy the bingo tickets.  
o April – Month of Military Child is coming up.  
o Staff Appeciation Week – April 25-May 1  

§ Room parents will reach out. We will need support from the 
community.  

 
• VP of Fundraising Report – Kelley Peck 

o Community Sponser auction will start the night of BINGO 
§ Grade level baskets are going to be done. There is an amazon wishlist 

for people to buy so that they can be part of the auction. The more 
that is bought, the more we can raise.  

§ Rolls for a week – can go in and start putting bids in.  
§ Some families are involved through donations as well. 

o End of the year celebration – Dance on May 29th.  
§ More information to follow.  
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Events 

Committee Reports 

• LCAC Coat Drive – 173 items donated.  
• Square 1 art is coming up. Working with Ms. Lajin. Will get the art in March, 

orders will go out in April, and then will be delivered in May. Talked to her about 
changing it to fall, but it needs to be in line with the curriculum.  

• Military Connections – Two major things: Veterans Day and Month of the Military 
Child  

• Assemblies – We have had two, and we have one more scheduled. 
• Trash-2-Cash - Kelly Pinsky-  

o Box tops have gone down. The system is less easy. If you email them, they 
will give you the money.  

o Good news: grandparents/siblings/etc can use it. 
o Second collection of the year, February 3rd.  

§ We get credit for more than you think and you can see your 
contribution and the school total.  

§ Please don’t stop clipping and don’t stop scanning. 
o Tysons rewards program - 23 cents a label. If you are buying chicken 

nuggets, send in the tag. 
o Amazon smile - they have figured out that everyone is frustrated. They are 

going to give us an app.  
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• EduKit School Supplies –  
o Still looking for someone to take over the school supply stuff over the 

summer before school starts.  
o It is a service to parents – doesn’t make us any money.  
o We are going to start getting the supply list from teachers, so the biggest 

push is to get the stuff sorted and delivered to the classrooms.  
• Odyssey of the Mind – Ramya Burgess  

o Teams are working hard on their projects. Hoping to put together a 
showcase to show Silverbrook students.  

 

 

Meeting Adjourned 8:00 pm 


